
From: Peel <Peel@metrolinx.com>  
Sent: 2021/10/01 4:02 PM 
To: Palleschi, Michael - Councillor <Michael.Palleschi@brampton.ca> 
Cc: Fay, Peter <Peter.Fay@brampton.ca>; Sonya Pacheco <sonya.pacheco@brampton.com>; 
City Clerks Office <City.ClerksOffice@brampton.ca>; Jackie Czajka 
<Jackie.Czajka@metrolinx.com>; Santos, Rowena - Councillor 
<Rowena.Santos@brampton.ca>; Vicente, Paul - Councillor <Paul.Vicente@brampton.ca>; 
Whillans, Doug - Councillor <Doug.Whillans@brampton.ca>; Medeiros, Martin - Councillor 
<Martin.Medeiros@brampton.ca>; Bowman, Jeff - Councillor <Jeff.Bowman@brampton.ca>; 
Williams, Charmaine - Councillor <Charmaine.Williams@brampton.ca>; Singh, Harkirat - 
Councillor <Harkirat.Singh@brampton.ca>; Dhillon, Gurpreet - Councillor 
<Gurpreet.Dhillon@brampton.ca> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL]Sept 22 Committee of Council Thank you & Follow-Up EML:026400160 

Good afternoon, Councillor Palleschi 

We wanted to send a quick follow-up to thank you for inviting Metrolinx to present at the 
Committee of Council on September 22nd. We are excited for the possibilities that the Kitchener 
Line Expansion work will bring to the region, and the improvements that Brampton residents can 
expect with increased service to their stations, and a more integrated transit network in their 
city. 

During the session, you also posed a question about the Metrolinx community benefits program 
with the Eglinton Crosstown LRT, and whether something similar can be expected for Kitchener 
expansion work. The Metrolinx community benefits program focuses on ensuring that residents, 
businesses and communities understand the benefits that major transit projects will bring to 
their communities and what supports are available for mitigating construction impacts, through 
employment and local procurement opportunities. The program is currently in place through the 
Hurontario LRT project, and we are preparing a report which outlines its impact on the 
communities affected by construction both in Mississauga and Brampton. 

However, given that Kitchener line expansion works are still in the early design phases, the 
details of the community support initiatives will need be determined in partnership with the 
Ministry of Transportation and the contractors who are awarded the various projects that will 
enable the expansion work to be completed. We will be sure to keep you updated as those 
plans become finalized, and work with our partners at the City of Brampton to bring them to 
fruition. 

As always, we thank you for your continued support as we work together to bring better transit 
to the city and your constituents. 

Thanks, 
Flora 

FLORA DEVARAJAH 
Peel Community Engagement 
Metrolinx 
3024 Hurontario Street | Unit G12 | Mississauga | Ontario | L5B 4M4 
17 Ray Lawson Blvd. | Unit 9 | Brampton | Ontario | L6Y 5L7 
T: 416.202.7500 E: peel@metrolinx.com 

This e-mail is intended only for the person or entity to which it is addressed. If you received this in error, 
please contact the sender and delete all copies of the e-mail together with any attachments.  
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